Christ Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting

October 20, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Al Kammerer, Senior Warden at 7:10 p.m.

Vestry members Al Kammerer, Dick Donnocker, Diane DiGregorio, and Mary Grzywa were in attendance. Heidi Henry was absent.  Stephen Grzywa was present as a member of Christ Church, Ottawa. 

The meeting minutes from the September 2008 meeting were reviewed. Dick Donnocker moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept.  Motion passed.

Dick Donnocker gave the treasurers report.  Judy Russell, MaryBeth LeSeure and Julie Dominis performed an audit of the parish books, as required by the diocese.  All was found to be in order.  We are implementing the recommendation of photographing all valuables for insurance purposes, with the assistance of Valerie Calveti.   

Investments contain $62,380.25 in the two Vanguard funds.  There is currently $25,700.59 in the custody accounts.  

Mary Grzywa moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded to accept the treasurers report.

New Business

Steve Grzywa brought a copy of an appeal letter for people who aren’t regular attendees and suggested that a quarterly appeal be sent to friends of the parish.  The vestry discussed what frequency would be advisable, agreeing that we should avoid too frequent appeals.  The consensus was to send this appeal and discuss further appeals at a future date.  Mary Grzywa moved and Al Kammerer seconded that we send this appeal.  Motion passed. Dick Donnocker will ask Jan Martin for mailing lists.

Old Business

Survey  Al requested that we take the survey results home and read them.  We will discuss next month.
Windows   Heritage Studios has completed the Good Shepherd window.    Al is looking into fixing the back door, which may require side windows removed.
 
Gutters and down spouts   Al has talked to 2 contractors. Illinois Valley Gutter from Mark, IL has bid $4572 to do the entire church.   The other contractor did not respond.  This issue has become pressing with water coming into the basement during heavy rains.  Mary Grzywa moved and Diane DiGregorio seconded that we accept the bid.  Motion passed.
 
Programmable thermostat in rectory.   Al Kammerer will do the work.  This is a minor expense.

 
Church Honey-Do List   Al is putting one up in the back of the church.  Feel free to add to it.
Furnace in rectory:    Traditionally, the rectory furnace work has been done by Chapman and Walsh does the church furnace work.  Our church blowers are making a lot of noise.  Dick will get Walsh in to look at the church blowers and Chapman in to look at the rectory.

 
New Business
 
People needed on vestry next year:   We will need 2 new vestry members
 
Next meeting is November 17.
 
Mary Grzywa moved to adjourn.  Diane DiGregorio seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. 
 
